
Bear Creek Quilt Guild 
Member In-Person Meeting Minutes 

Bessie Mitchell House Grapevine, Texas 
July 19, 2022 

  

 Kathi Runyan opened the meeting and welcomed everyone to our meeting at the Bessie 
Mitchell House in Grapevine, Texas at 7:02pm.  There were 38 in person attendees, 5 visitors, 
and 2 attendees on Zoom.   June Member meeting minutes were reviewed, and a motion to 
accept the minutes was made by Michelle Lewis, seconded by Beverly Douglas, and the motion 
passed.  Thank you to Vicki Kidd for recording the June meeting minutes. 
  
Treasurer’s Report: Kathi Runyan has the books currently; the treasurer’s report will be tabled 
until the next member meeting. 
Old Business:   
 Website update—The member directory has been added to the guild website.  Please 
go into the website and verify your information in the directory to ensure it is correct. 
  
New Business: 

 Speakers/Workshops Update:  Aleta reported a few programs and workshops she is working 
on for next year at the Board meeting.  A discussion was held, and she will set up with the 
involved parties.   

Guild table linens:  Angela Hoss has volunteered to maintain and store the guild linens at her 
home until needed for use; probably next use at Christmas.  

Quilt Show Update:  Kay Thomas reported that T shirts were for sale in the back tonight.  
Tickets are also available for purchase tonight.  Guild volunteers are needed for the guild 
and the Expo.  The link for volunteering is out and guild positions are needed to be filled, 
especially for setup and takedown of the show.    

Nominating Committee:  Next month, a nominating committee will be formed to consider 
candidates for guild officer positions.  This is a pivotal year as some of our major officer 
positions will be vacated.  Kathi Runyan asked individuals please consider serving the 
guild in any capacity and be open when approached by the committee.   

Committee Reports:   
 Community Service:  None 
 Membership: None 
 Quilt Show:  See above 
 Retreats— see above 
 Boutique—Kayleen has received so many items for the boutique and is very grateful for 



the tremendous support!  
  
Show and Tell items were presented.  Door prizes were awarded. 
 The next BCQG member meeting is scheduled for August 16, 2022, at 7pm, at Bessie 
Mitchell House.   
 The next BCQG Board meeting is scheduled for August 2, 2022, at 6:30pm via Zoom. 
Business Meeting adjourned at 7:34 pm. 
  
 Aleta introduced tonight’s speaker, Carol Morrissey, fifth generation quilter and a fabric 
dyer.  She presented her topic on color theory and a trunk show of her quilts.  Aleta reminded 
everyone of Carol’s workshop tomorrow on “Thread Painting.”  Carol also has a workshop 
tentatively scheduled for the July 30, 2022, weekend— “Hippy Dippy Dot Collage.” 

More information can be found at her website www.ocaroldesigns.com or on Instagram 
@ocarolm. 

Program ended at 8:30pm. 
  
Respectfully submitted by Kathy Longo, BCQG Secretary 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 


